
Freeman’s Endowed Church of England Junior Academy
Newsletter

'Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth.' 1 John 3:18

Bikeability

Some children have been completing their Bikeability award this week. They have been learning
about how to stay safe whilst cycling on the road. They learnt how to maintain their bike following
the ABC Rule, which stands for, air, brakes and chain. Well done to you all!!

Summer Fair

Thank you to everyone who brought in a Tombola prize for the summer fair!

Pre-loved soft toys, toys and books
For our pre-loved soft toy stall we are asking for
donations of soft toys - please send them into school
from Wednesday 6th July, along with any other used
toys or books that your child no longer uses.

Cake Stall
Any donations of cakes for our Cake Stall will be gratefully received!! Please send in any donations
on the morning of Wednesday 13th July.
We are very much looking forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 13th July and again, thankyou
for all of your support!
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Our Values Champions this week are:
Year 4: Jay

Year 5: Bella

Year 6: Millie

Well done to all of our Values Champions!

Stars of the Week:

Year 3: Donaldson Class: Frank

Year 4: Kerr Class: Amaan Zephaniah Class: Bella

Year 5:                   Rowling Class: Isabella Horowitz Class: Charlotte

Year 6: Pullman Class:  Jay Morpurgo Class: Zoe

Well done to all of our Stars of the Week for showing outstanding behaviour and excellent effort in their
work.

Presentation Awards
Year 3: Donaldson Class: Kalezjah

Year 4: Kerr Class:  Ruth Zephaniah Class: Layton

Year 5:                  Rowling Class: Katie Horowitz Class: Inaya

Year 6: Pulman Class: Scarlett Morpurgo Class: Madison

Dojo Champions of the Week

Our Class of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is Morpurgo Class!
Our House of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is the Steelbacks House!

Out of School Awards
R&D Dance troupe
Zane - manager’s player of the year for football

Well done to you for your hard work out of school.
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Great work - Year 6!

In English this week, the children have been writing persuasive
letters to Mr Zahawi, the Secretary of State for Education,
informing him of their dismay regarding his proposal to extend
the school day! Here are a few excellent examples:

In maths this week, Year 6 have been calculating word
problems linked to ratio & proportion, the four operations and
percentages.

On Wednesday, the children in Year 6 had a day learning all
about the Mayans, which links to their current humanities
topic. Children learnt about Mayan culture, their gods, how
they farmed and their calendar. They performed lots of drama
activities and worked really well together.
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After School Incidents

Recently we have been made aware of several incidents that have happened after school involving
Year 5 and 6 children who are walking home on their own or with friends.  If your child walks home
on their own, please could you speak to them about your expectations for their behaviour outside
of school, as it is difficult for school staff to investigate and deal with incidents that happen outside
of the school grounds.  We make it clear to children that their behaviour outside of school should
be as positive as it is inside of school but recently we have been disappointed to hear reports of
some children swearing, fighting and showing a lack of respect for the local community.  Please
ensure your child knows your expectations, how to keep themselves safe and what to do if they
have any concerns.

Wellbeing
The Anna Freud Centre has produced a summer leaflet and resources to help primary
aged children with their mental health over the summer holidays. Just as we look after
our physical health, it’s important to look after our mental health.

Self-care is all about what you can do to help yourself feel better or to keep yourself
feeling good. It’s a way that we can look after our own mental health and wellbeing. It
can help your body and mind to relax, drift away, or be more energised.

This self-care plan walks primary-aged children through a series of steps, helping them
create a simple self-care plan that works for them. It helps children identify activities that
they can use to support their mental health.

Some of the suggested self-care activities include:

● music and dance
● mindfulness
● art

The resource was co-written by Anna Freud Centre experts and young people, who shared
ideas on self-care strategies that work for them. Please use the following link to access
the information. https://www.annafreud.org/media/16070/scs_primaryposter.pdf

Parent Questionnaire

We really do value your opinions. We are asking parents to fill in this questionnaire,
which can be found using the following link: https://s.surveyplanet.com/24yirqnt
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Queens Portraits

To celebrate the Jubilee the children drew and painted portraits of the Queen. These
will be framed and will be available for you to purchase on the playground. They will
cost £2 each. Please keep an eye out for a text informing you which day your child’s

will be on sale next week. Any that are not sold on the allocated day will be available
to purchase at the summer fair.
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